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      Taxation, Revenue and Utilization of


          Expenditures (TRUE) Commission

Marc Hassan, Chair

Pat Schorr, Vice Chair
Secretary - Vacant

October 5, 2015
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, October 1st the TRUE Commission made the following recommendation regarding legislation pending before the City Council. 
2015-631 (allocation of Loblolly wetlands mitigation funds to 14 Council district funds for park improvements)
Motion: the TRUE Commission requests that City Council postpone consideration of this bill and evaluate use by ranked park needs citywide rather than by equal allocations to each district – approved unanimously.
2015-396 (expansion of the JIA Community Redevelopment Area to include the Thomas Creek parcel)

Motion: the TRUE Commission recommends that City Council defer action on the bill until the JIA CRA evaluation study is completed – approved unanimously.
2015-683 (Charter amendment to permit and require the employees of the Police and Fire Pension Fund board of trustees to be members of the General Employees’ Pension Plan defined benefit or defined contribution plans)
Motion: the TRUE Commission recommends City Council approval of 2015-683 – approved unanimously.

The commission also reviewed several Council Auditor audits/reports and makes the following recommendation:

Audit #762 – City Payroll Audit: the commission had a number of questions about the audit findings, all of which were satisfactorily addressed by representatives of the City Finance and Employee Services Departments at a meeting.
Motion: the TRUE Commission approves the audit without comment – approved 


      unanimously.
The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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